
ST-End of the Century: Personal Journey

Sociology and Anthropology 460

Section: D100

Term: 1999 Spring

Instructor: DR. HARI SHARMA

Discussion Topics: DAY

Formally a course in Sociology, this can also be viewed as a travelogue:  an account of my 
personal journey through a good part of the century just ending. It is a journey which began 
growing up under British colonial rule in a large, poor, Brahmin family in northern India, 
and will reach a landmark when I retire from this university in 1999, a year before the 
century runs out. In between, there have been encounters and engagements with a variety of 
burning issues people all over the world have faced during the last half of the century.

Some of the important events that have shaped the course of history during this century took 
place before I was born in 1934: Japan’s defeat of Czarist Russia, the First World War, the 
Bolshevik Revolution, the May 1st Movement in China, formation of the Communist 
International, the crash in the global capitalist economy (the Great Depression), etc. 
Equally important events occurred after I was born and as I was coming of age, and gradually 
becoming aware of the society around me: rise of fascism in Europe, Civil War in Spain, 
Japan’s occupation of China, the Second World War, Hiroshima and Nagasaki, Revolution in 
China, colonizaton, Sunset on the British Raj, the rise of U.S. hegemony, the Korean War. All 
of these events and processes of the first half of the century had a powerful impact on my 
adult life, and have shaped (as have the subsequent events and processes) my political 
engagements and intellectual discourse.

As we focus on the issues that confronted the people of the world during the last half 
century, the events of the preceding one-half will invariably remain as the back-drop. It is 
in this sense a course to review the whole century.

Topics that will be under focus:

Colonialism and everyday life; Decolonization; The World Order after World War II; Socialism 
of the Soviet variety; New Democratic Revolution; Third World as a Major Force in Global 
Contradictions; Vietnam, Cuba, and Third World Liberation; Student Movement in the 60’s: 
globally and locally; Black Panthers in the USA; Racism in Canada and British Columbia; 
Labour movement; Nation-Building among the First Nations; Lesson from the 20th Century, and 
the Agenda for the 21st.; etc.

COURSE ORGANIZATION: two two-hour seminars weekly

Grading: 
Evaluation:

One mid-term Assignment (40%) and a Term-paper on a selected and agreed-upon topic (50%). 
Seminar participation (10%).



ST-End of the Century: Personal Journey

Required Texts: 
Readings:

No text book, but a variety of reading material will be placed on reserve in the library.

Several documentary films will be shown during the semester.

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Recommended: at least two upper division courses in sociology 
and/or anthropology.

Notes: All assignments not submitted in class MUST be placed in the drop box slot on the door 
of the General Office, AQ 5054.  It will be emptied at 8:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. every day and 
date-stamped accordingly.

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


